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Proposed law modifies the definition of “license” and “driver’s license” to include a license that complies with the standards of
REAL ID, and clarifies that the term “digitized driver’s license” includes a license that complies with the standards of REAL
ID; clarifies that the licensee must have his physical license or digitized driver’s license in his immediate possession at all
times when driving a motor vehicle.
Present law authorizes the use of special identification cards as valid identification of a person to whom it was issued.
Proposed law defines “digitized special identification card” and provides it as a valid form of identification; provides a person
may be required to produce a physical special identification card for purposes not associated with traffic stops or
checkpoints; requires the Department of Public Safety (DPS) to promulgate rules to implement a digitized special
identification card and provides that the fee to install the application to display the digital identification card cannot exceed
$6.

The Department of Public Safety (DPS) Office of Motor Vehicles (OMV) reports it already has a vendor-developed digital
driver’s license application that will launch March 2018. The vendor will need to add special identification cards to the
application to meet the requirements of proposed law at no additional cost to OMV. However, OMV reports additional one-
time IT costs in the amount of $528 (assumed to be SGF) for programming changes by OTS to provide the ID information to
the vendor. The Legislative Fiscal Office believes that the department can potentially accomplish these tasks utilizing existing
resources and budget authority. To the extent that numerous pieces of legislation are enacted that require additional
programming efforts, DPS may require additional resources.

The proposed law will not have any revenue impact on any state or local governments. While the proposed law provides for
the promulgation of rules and a fee not to exceed $6 per application, DPS reports that the $6 fee would be paid directly to
the vendor.
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